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Lauren Haberland 
Borrego Solar 
30 Century Hill Drive, Suite 301 
Latham, NY 12110 

 

        

 

Re: 
 

 

DEC 
411 Reynolds Rd Wind Turbine 
Town of Glen, Montgomery County, NY 
20PR05448 

 

        

 

Dear Lauren Haberland: 
 

        

Thank you for requesting the comments of the Division for Historic Preservation of the Office of 
Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (OPRHP).  We have reviewed the submitted 
materials in accordance with the New York State Historic Preservation Act of 1980 (section 
14.09 of the New York Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation Law).  These comments are 
those of the Division for Historic Preservation and relate only to Historic/Cultural resources.  
They do not include potential environmental impacts to New York State Parkland that may be 
involved in or near your project.  Such impacts must be considered as part of the environmental 
review of the project pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act (New York 
Environmental Conservation Law Article 8) and its implementing regulations (6NYCRR Part 
617). 
 
We note the Area of Potential Effect (APE) includes the Glen Historic District and the New York 
State Barge Canal Historic District both of which are listed in the State and National Registers of 
Historic Places (S/NRHP). Additionally, there are numerous S/NRHP listed, and eligible for 
listing, historic resources within the APE. We have reviewed the Site Plan dated October 8, 
2020, and the Historic Resource Survey dated January 2022.  Based on our review, it is the 
OPRHP’s opinion the project, as described, will have No Adverse Impact on historic or cultural 
resources as the wind turbines are not visible from the majority of the historic resources.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out via email. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
William Floyd 
Historic Preservation Technical Specialist 
william.floyd@parks.ny.gov 
(518) 268-2142 


